
Village of Bloomingdale
BOARD OF FIRE AND POLICE COMMISSIONERS

201 South Bloomingdale Road • Bloomingdale, Illinois 60108
Phone (630) 529-9868 • FAX: (630) 529-1836

MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE AND POLICE
COMMISSIONERS

HELD ON WEDNESDAY, MARCH 21, 2018 AT THE VILLAGE HALL
201 S. BLOOMINGDALE ROAD BLOOMINGDALE, ILLINOIS

1. PROOF OF POSTING
This meeting was duly posted according to State Law.

2. CALL TO ORDER
This meeting was called to order by Commissioner Letizia at 5:00 p.m.

3. ROLL CALL
Upon roll call by the Recording Secretary, the following were:

PRESENT: Commissioners Letizia; Cucci (by telephone)
ABSENT: Commissioner Pavone
ALSO PRESENT: Chief Giammarese

QUORUM PRESENT

4. APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES
The approval of the Regular Meeting Minutes from November 15, 2017.

AYES: Commissioners Letzia; Cucci
NAYS: None
ABSTAIN: None

MOTION DECLARED CARRIED

5. CORRESPONDENCE
The Commissioners reviewed the correspondence in their packets to include:
Completed Statement of Economic Statements
2018 Illinois Fire & Police Commission Membership Cards

6. NEW BUSINESS
Director Giammarese informed the Commissioners that the Sgt/Officers that recently
completed 6; 12; or 18 months of Probation are doing fine. In addition, Officer Czesak
will graduate the Academy on April 13th and Officer Johnson will begin the Academy on
April 2, 2018. Officer Curio is currently in the FTO Program due to already completing
the Academy through Chicago Police Department.



Sergeant Machek: Completion of 18-month Probation on December 17, 2017.
Officer Iwanicki: Completion of 12-month Probation on January 3, 2018.
Officer Lahvic: Completion of 12-month Probation on January 3, 2018.
Officer Spencer: Completion of 6-month Probation on March 12, 2018.
Officer Fitzenreider: Completion of 6-month Probation on March 12, 2018.
Officer Curio: Probationary Officer (Chicago Police Academy) Started: March 5, 2018.

Director Giammarese explained that Ofc. Giovenco’s vehicle crash resulted with an eye
injury where the air-bag hit his eye. He is pursuing a Workman’s Comp. Claim.

Director Giammarese stated that Officer Bzdelik who was deployed shortly after
completion of  the Academy has returned and is working through his FTO Program.

Officer Lewis Retired after 30 years on February 22, 2018. He hopes to return as a CSO 
if a position becomes available.

Officers Czesak and Curio will be Sworn In on Monday, March 26, 2018.

Director Giammarese informed the Commissioners that he is seeking approval from the 
Village Board to for an additional Sergeant. This created position would handle Special 
Events; Training; Administrative ect…. He has received a “passive” approval from the 
Board and will soon be seeking formal approval.

7. UNFINISHED BUSINESS

8. NEXT MEETING DATE
The next regularly scheduled Board of Fire and Police Commission meeting will be held
on Wednesday, April118, 2018 at 5:00 p.m.

9. ADJOURNMENT
On a Motion by Commissioner Letizia, seconded by Commissioner Cucci, the Regular
Meeting of  March 21, 2018 was adjourned at 5:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

                                                          
Susan Osicek, Recording Secretary




